



أكاديمية سمير الجمال للتدريب والتطوير /تلاع العلي 4 نماذج مقترحة لغه انجليزية+ إجابات خاص بطلاب 2000 وما قبل /تكميلي

LEVEL 3

اعداد:

الدكتور: سمير علي الجمال

0798803380
0790297011

النموذج الأول

THE HASHEMITE KINGDOM OF JORDAN-MINISTRY OF EDUCATION-GENERAL SECONDARY CERTIFICATE EXAMINATION- 2019 GENERAL ENGLISH

الدورةالتكميلية - المستوى الثالث/الكتاب الجديد

DATE: Thursday 8th of August, 2019

TIME: ONE HOUR AND A HALF

ملحوظات: (1) أجب عن جميع أسئلة هذه الورقة. (2) للمتقدمين في الفروع الأكاديمية. 3 - عدد الأسئلة (5) وعدد الصفحات (4)

Read the following text carefully and then in your ANSWER BBOKLET answer all the questions that follow. Your answers should be based on the text:

Many classrooms now use a whiteboard as a computer screen. As a consequence, teachers can show websites on the board in front of the class. Teachers can then use the Internet to show educational programmes, play educational games, music, recordings of languages, and so on.

In some countries, tablet computers are available for students to use in class. Therefore, students can use the tablets to do tasks such as showing photographs; researching information, recording interviews and creating diagrams. Tablets are ideal for pair and group work.

Teachers can perhaps ask their students to start writing a **blog**, either about their own lives or as if they were someone famous. They can also create a website for the classroom. Students can contribute to the website, so for example they can post work, photos and messages.

Most young people communicate through social media; by <u>which</u> they send each other photos and messages via the Internet. Some students like to send messages that are under 140 letters for anyone to read. Teachers can ask students to summarize information about what they have learnt in class in the same way. If students learn to summarize quickly, they will be able to use this skill in future.

Question Number One (17 points)

- 1. Tablet computers can be beneficial to students in different ways .Write down two of these benefits. (2 points)
- 2. The contribution of students to their websites can be in different ways. Write down two of these ways. (4points)
- 3. Quote the sentence which shows the benefit of whiteboard to teachers in classes .(3points)
- 4. What does the underlined pronoun "which" refer to? (2points)
- 5. What does the underlined word" blog "mean? (2points)
- 6. It is said "computers will replace books one day "Think of this statement and, in two sentences, write down your point of view. (2points)
- 7. Many young people communicate through social media. Suggest three disadvantages for using social media ..(**3points**)

PAGE TWO

B: literature spot : (3 points)

Read the extract below from "The **old man and the sea**" by Ernest Hemingway and then in your **ANSWER BOOKLET**, answer the following questions :

As night falls, he wraps the fishing line around himself, and goes to sleep, leaving his left hand on the rope to wake him if the marlin **surfaces.** Soon, the old man is asleep, dreaming of the lions he used to see when he was a boy in Africa.

- 1. What is the importance of Santiago's dreams of the lions in Africa?? (2points)
- 2. What does the underlined word "surfaces" mean?(2point)

Question Number Two: (15 Points)

A. Choose the suitable item from those given in the box to complete each of the following sentences and write it down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (8 Points)

Skeptical,	prosthetic,	heritage	, alien	, renewable	
------------	-------------	----------	---------	-------------	--

- 1. Athletes withlegs can take part in the Paralympics.
- 3. Wind farms are an example ofenergy
- 4. I don't really believe that story I am very
- B. Study the following sentence and answer the question that follows. Write the answer in your ANSWER BOOKLET (3 points)

I got a phone call from a long lost cousin out of the blue last week.

What does the underlined colour idiom mean?

- C. Complete each of the following sentences with the suitable words derived from the words in brackets and write it down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (4 points)
 - 1- My father bought our house with anfrom his grandfather.

(inherit, inheritance , inherited)

2- Thank you for your help, I reallyit..

(appreciation, appreciate , appreciated)

3- Direct contact with patients may increase the danger of......

(infect, infection, infectious)

SEE PAGE THREE

PAGE THREE	
Question Number Three: (13 points)	
A. Correct the verb between brackets then write down your answers in your ANSWER	
BOOKLET: (6 Points)
1. I had my carbecause it had stopped working.	
(repair, repaired, was repaired, repairs)	
2. If you need to contact me next week, we	
3. Ithe house. That's why I have some paints on my clothes?	
(painted, have painted, paint, will paint)	
4. We are late! By the time we get to the station, the train	
(had gone, went, go, goes)	
B: Complete each of the following items so that the new item has a similar meaning to the	he
one before it, and write it down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (6 points)	
1. Ali intends to start his project tonight. Ali is	
2. I like English most of all .	
The subject	
Maha	
Question Number Four (6 points)	
a. Choose the suitable item from those given to complete the following sentences ., ar	ıd
write the answers down in your ANSWER BOOKLET . (8 points)	
1. Rami has broken his leg. Ita long time to get better (will take, is going to take, takes, take)	
2. Qasr Bashir is a well preserved Roman castleis situated in the Jordanian desert . (Where, who, which, when)	
3. I'm readingreally good book.	
(a, the, an, X)	
b. The following sentences are in the British English, rewrite them in the American	
English, and write them down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (4 points)	
1. I have spent the last season of autumn in London.	
2. if you want to go to a theatre, take some sweets with you.	
SEE PAGE FOUR	

Question Number Five(15 points)

EDITING (4 points)

Imagine you are an editor in the Jordan Times .You are asked to edit the following lines that have four underlined mistakes <u>correct these mistakes and write the answers down in your ANSWER BOOKLET</u>.

The low infant mortality rates, as well as the excellent healthcare system, has been contributing factors to Jordan's healthy population growth which will result in the strong work forse with economic benefits for the whole country.

B.GUIDED WRITING: (4points)

Read the information in the table below, and write two sentences about advantages of having a smartphone. Use suitable linking words such as; and, such as, whereas...etc.

Advantages of having a smartphone

- -take it out with you
- Surf the net
- -listen to music
- -watch films

C: FREE WRITING (7 points)

Write a composition of about 80 words on the following:

- 1. Many children spend much time on the internet. Write a report for your school magazine mentioning the advantages and the disadvantages of using the internet and suggest ways to use it efficiently.
- 2. Write an essay for a magazine describing an important event that you have seen, taken part in, or heard about.

THE END
GOOD LUCK

Dr. SAMEER AL-JAMMAL

Question Number One (20points)

A:

- 1. showing photographs; researching information, recording interviews and creating diagrams.
- 2. can post work, photos and messages.
- 3. As a consequence, teachers can show websites on the board in front of the class.
- 4. social media
- *5. on line diary*
- **6.** free: suggested: I think this is true that computers will replace books one daybecause computers are more fun in learning. also, computers can easier in usage.
- 7. free

C: literature spot : (3 points)

1.he is remembering his youth and wishing that he was young again to deal easily with the problems at sea)

2.come to the top of the ocean or earth

Question Number Two (15 points)

- A. 1. Prosthetic 2. Heritage 3. Renewable 4. Skeptical
- **B.** Unexpectedly
- C. 1. Inheritance 2. Appreciate 3. infection

Question Number Three (12 points)

- **A.**1. repaired 2. Will be staying 3.have painted 4. Had gone
- **B**1. Ali is planning to start his project tonight
 - 2. which I like most of all is English 3.used to be a teacher in 2005

.Question Number Four (8 points)

- 1. A. is going to take 2. Which 3. A
 - b. 1. I **spent** the last season of **fall** in London.
 - 2. if you want to go to a **theater**, take some **candy** with you.

Question Number Five (15 points)

A. EDITING (4 points)

i. EDITING (5	· EDITING (+ points)				
X					
has	have				
.which	,which				
the strong	a strong				
forse	force				

B: FREE/ suggested answer: Having a smartphone *is good because of* taking it out with you *and* surfing the net. *You can also* listen to music *and* watch films

C: FREE

GOOD LUCK / Dr. SAMEER AL-JAMMAL

النموذج الثاني

THE HASHEMITE KINGDOM OF JORDAN-MINISTRY OF EDUCATION-GENERAL SECONDARY CERTIFICATE EXAMINATION- 2019

GENERAL ENGLISH

الدورة التكميلية - المستوى الثالث/الكتاب الجديد

DATE: Thursday 8th of August, 2019 TIME: ONE HOUR AND A HALF

ملحوظات: (1) أجب عن جميع أسئلة هذه الورقة. (2) للمتقدمين في الفروع الأكاديمية. 3 - عدد الأسئلة (5) وعدد الصفحات (4)

Read the following text carefully and then in your ANSWER BBOKLET answer all the questions that follow. Your answers should be based on the text:

Everyone knows that the Internet connects people, but now it does more than that- it connects objects, too. These days, computers often **communicate with** each other; for example, your TV automatically downloads your favourite TV show, or your' sat nav system tells you where you are. This is known as the Internet of Things; there's a lot more to come.

In just a few years time, experts say that billions of machines will be connected to each other and to the Internet. As a consequence, computers will increasingly run our lives for us. For example, your fridge will know when you need more milk and add it to your online shopping list; your windows will close if it is likely to rain; your watch will record your heart rate and email your doctor and your sofa will tell you when you need to stand up and get some exercise!

Many people are excited about the 'Internet of Things. For them, a dream is coming true. They say that our lives will be easier and more comfortable. However, <u>others</u> are not so sure. They want to keep control of their own lives and their own things. In addition, they wonder what would happen if criminals managed to access their passwords and security settings. The dream could easily become a nightmare.

Question Number One (17 points

- 1. Internet can have different roles in running our lives. Write down two of these roles.
- 2. According to some people the 'Internet of Things' has two advantages to our lives. Write them down.
- 3. Quote the sentence which indicates why some people think 'Internet of Things is a nightmare?
- 4. What does the underlined phrasal verb **communicate with** mean ?.
- 5. What is in common between all the things and machines which will run your life?
- 6. What does the word 'others' in bold in the third paragraph refer to?
- 7. Technology can control our lives in different ways. Suggest three ways to stop this control.
- 8. 'Internet of Things' can be exciting or worrying. Think of this statement, and in two sentences, write down your point of view.

 SEE PAGE TWO

PAGE TWO

B: literature spot : (4 points)

Read the following verses from "all the world's a stage by William Shakespeare and answer the questions that follow with reference to the poem and write the answers in your **ANSWER BOOKLET**

Then a soldier,

Full of strange oaths and bearded like the pard, Jealous in honor, sudden and quick in quarrel, Seeking the bubble reputation

Even in the cannon's mouth.

- 1. Which word in this stanza refers to a weapon?
- 2. Which simile does the playwright use to describe the soldier's image?

Question Number Two: (15 Points)

A. Choose the suitable item from those given in the box to complete each of the following sentences and write it down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (8 Points)

Conventional, Polymath, reputation, symptoms, artificial

Mr. John was a	and an expert	in many subject	ets. One day he felt tired and
went to see a doctor v	vho has a good	in	medicine. The doctor
looked at the	before he treated h	im. The doctor	then gave the suitable
medicine .			

B. replace the underlined misused verb of cooking in the sentence below with the correct one to form the appropriate cooking verb. write the answer down in your ANSWER **BOOKLET**

When you heat cheese, it boils

- C. Complete each of the following paragraph with the suitable words derived from the words in brackets and write it down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (6 points)
 - 1. Going to the gym is for some busy people

(option, optional, optionally)

(desalinate, desalination, desalinated,)

3. Scientists are cautiously about finding an effective cure for cancer in the near future.

(optimism, optimistic, optimistically)

PAGE THREE

\mathbf{O}	uestion	Number	Three: ((13)	points`	١
×		_ ,		(- -	P CILIUS	,

A. Correct the verb between brackets then write down your answers in your	ANSWER
BOOKLET:	(6 Points)
 The person whoas the founder of chemistry is probably Jabber IbnHay (is known , know , known , knew) Please slow down. I	ogramme then.
one before it, and write it down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (6 points)	
1. Amman is the largest city in Jordan. My son works there.	
Amman,	
2. Children often use computer games better than their parents.	
Computer games 3. You aren't allowed to play in my yard. You	
Question Number Four (8 points)	
a. Choose the suitable item from those given to complete the following senten	ces ., and
write the answers down in your ANSWER BOOKLET . (6points)	
1. We needed warm clothes when we went to London .we the cold weat (used to, didn't use to, weren't used to)	ather .
2. Muna has broken her leg .ita long time to get better .	
(will take, is going to take, takes)	
3. If I had my own computer, I to go to the library so often . (won't need, wouldn't need, needs)	
4. I'm very interested in history, in particular history of Jordan. (a, the, an, 5. The I like Geography most of all .(place, subject, time)	,x)
b. The following sentences are in the British English, rewrite them in the English, and write them down in your ANSWER BOOKLET . (4 points) 1. I'd like to have a look at trees in autumn.	
2. The jeweller kept all his money in the boot of his car	

Question Number Five(15 points)

A. EDITING (4 points)

Imagine you are an editor in the Jordan Times .You are asked to edit the following lines that have four underlined mistakes <u>correct these mistakes and write the answers down</u> in your ANSWER BOOKLET

Ibn<u>bassal</u> was a writer, a scientist and an <u>enjineer</u> who lived in Al-Andalus in the eleventh century <u>Ce</u>. He worked in the court of Al-Ma'mun, who was the King of Toledo. His great passions were botany, which is the study of plants and <u>agrikulture.</u>

B.GUIDED WRITING: (4points)

Read the information in the table below, and write two sentences about tablet computers. Use suitable linking words such as; and, such as, whereas...etc.

Purposes of using the tablet computer

- Surfing the internet
- Listening to music
- Watching a film
- Reading a book

C: FREE WRITING (7 points)

Write a composition of about 80 words on the following:

- 1. Jordan has got many arts and cultural events which reflect its heritage. Write a two-paragraph **essay** about an art or a cultural event that you have been to or have read about, explaining what was the event, saying what was good about it and what was bad about it.
- 2. Many Islamic achievements played a great role in developing the modern world .write an **essay** about someone from the past, mentioning his achievements and how they contributed to the prosperity of the world.

THE END GOOD LUCK

Dr. SAMEER AL-JAMMAL

Question Number One (20points)

A:

- 8. your fridge will know when you need more milk and add it to your online shopping list;/ your windows will close if it is likely to rain;// your watch will record your heart rate and email your doctor //and your sofa will tell you when you need to stand up and get some exercise!
- 9. our lives will be easier and more comfortable
- 10. In addition, they wonder what would happen if criminals managed to access their passwords and security settings.
- 11. Speak to
- 12. will be connected to each other and to the Internet.
- 13. Other people with different opinion
- **14.** free
- *15. free*

b: literature spot : (4 points)

- 1. cannon
 - 2. bearded like the pard,

Question Number Two (15 points)

- a,1. Polymath, 2. Reputation 3. Conventional, 4. symptoms,
- B:, melts
- C: 1. Optional 2.desalination 3. optimistic

Question Number Three (12 points)

- **A.**1is known 2. Am'nt used to 3. Will be watching 4. Will have finished
 - **B** 1. . Amman , where my son works, is the largest
 - 2. Are often used better than children's parents
 - 3. You mustn't play in my yard

Question Number Four (8 points)

- A. 1. Weren't used to 2.is going to take 3. Wouldn't need 4. The 5. Subject
- **B.**1.I'd like to **take** a look at trees in **fall.**
- 2. The jeweler kept all his money in the trunk of his car

Question Number five(15 points)

A: 1. Bassal 2. engineer 3. . CE 4.agriculture

B: FREE/C: FREE

GOOD LUCK

Dr. SAMEER AL-JAMMA

النموذج الثالث

THE HASHEMITE KINGDOM OF JORDAN-MINISTRY OF EDUCATION-GENERAL SECONDARY CERTIFICATE EXAMINATION- 2019 GENERAL ENGLISH

الدورةالتكميلية- المستوى الثالث/الكتاب الجديد

DATE: Thursday 8th of August, 2019 TIME: ONE HOUR AND A HALF

ملحوظات: (1) أجب عن جميع أسئلة هذه الورقة. (2) للمتقدمين في الفروع الأكاديمية.

3 - عدد الأسئلة (5) وعدد الصفحات (4)

Read the following text carefully and then in your ANSWER BBOKLET answer all the questions that follow. Your answers should be based on the text:

The King Hussein Cancer Center (KHCC) is Jordan's only comprehensive cancer treatment centre. It treats both adult and paediatric patients. As the population of the country increases, more and more families will rely on the hospital for cancer treatment. Patients come not only from Jordan but also from other countries in the region, as they are attracted by its excellent reputation, lower costs, and cultural and language similarities.

In order to cope with the increase in demand for treatment, the KHCC has begun an expansion programme. Building started in 2011 CE. The hospital will have more than doubleditscapacity by 2016 CE, increasing space for new cancer cases from 3,500 per year to 9,000.

By then, they will have added 182 extra beds, along with bigger units for different departments, including radiotherapy. New adult and paediatric wards will have opened. Additionally, they will have built a special ten-floor outpatients' building, with an education centre which will include teaching rooms and a library.

Many cancer patients live far away from Amman, <u>where</u> the KHCC is located, and the journey to and from the hospital is often difficult. For this reason, there are plans to extend cancer care facilities to other parts of Jordan. In the near future, King Abdullah University Hospital in Irbid hopes to set up radiotherapy machines, so that cancer patients from northern Jordan will not have to go to Amman for radiotherapy treatment.

Question Number One (20 points)

- 1. The King Hussein Cancer Center is a medical attraction for many people out of Jordan for many reasons. Write down two of these reasons. (4 points)
- 2. There are plans to extend cancer care facilities to other parts of Jordan for two reasons. Write them down.(**4points**)
- 3. Quote the sentence which shows why the KHCC has begun an expansion programme.

(3 points)

- 4. What does the underlined pronoun "where" refer to? (2points)
- 5. Find a word in the text which means "have trust in something" ?(2points)
- 6. Having a good reputation in medicine can improve countries' economy "Think of this statement and, in two sentences, write down your point of view. (2points)

SEE PAGE TWO

PAGE TWO	
7. The increase in population of Jordan can lead to bad effects. Suggest Jordan cope with this increase B: literature spot: (4 points)	st three ways to help(3points)
Read the following verses from "I remember, I remember by Thoma questions that follow with reference to the poem and write the answers it BOOKLET I remember, I remember, The house where I was born, The little window where the sun Came peeping in at morn; He never came a wink too soon,	
 Find an example of personification?(2points) What does the poet mean by peeping?.(2points) 	
Question Number Two: (15 Points)	1 641 611
A. Choose the suitable item from those given in the box to complete e	_
sentences and write it down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (8 Points	
gallery, talent, apparatus, see red , biological was	ste
1. Ali showed a	numan's neatthin Paris.
answer in your ANSWER BOOKLET (3 points)	
What does the underlined colour idiom mean in the following sentence	ce
Because of the police ambush, the thief was caught <u>red-handed</u> . C, choose the answer from those given to complete each of the follows:	Red-handed -become angry -doing something wrong
write it down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (4 points)	me semences and
1. Scholars have discovered andocument from the tw	elfth century.
(origin, original, originally)	<u>-</u>
2. In our exam, we had toa text from Arabic to English . (translation, translate, translated)	
(Landanion, Landanic , Landanica)	

3. You can'tresults before carrying out the experiment.

(conclusion, conclude , concluded)

SEE PAGE THREE

PAGE THREE

\mathbf{O}	uestion	Number	Three:	(13)	points))
v	ucbulon	ITUILIDE			DOME	,

A. Correct the verb between brackets then write down your answers in your ANSWER BOOKLE
1. Are you used toin Jordan yet ?you've only been here for two months .
(live, living, lived, lives) 2. Do you mind me with this difficult task. (help, helping, helped, to help) 3. I come from Ajloun, but I in Irbid for a few months I will return to Ajloun in the spring. (stay, am staying, stayed, stays) 4. Hind very hard for several weeks before she did her final exams. (has worked, worked, had been working, works)
B: Complete each of the following items so that the new item has a similar meaning to the one
before it, and write it down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (6 points)
4. The first music school in the world was established by Ali ibnNafi'.
Ali ibnNafi'was
5. He started studying at 5p.m. It's 10 p.m., and he's still studying.
Hesince 5 p.m.
6. It isn't necessary to get up early on Fridays.
You
Question Number Four (8 points)
A. Choose the suitable item from those given to complete the following sentences ., and
write the answers down in your ANSWER BOOKLET . (6 points)
1. Joining a gym can be very tiring at first if you
(are used to, aren't used to, used to, use to) 2. Apart from the rooms in the castle, there are also about twenty-three stableshorses
may have been kept. (which, where, who, when)
3. Madaba is place where most Jordanian weavers buy their raw materials.
(a, the, an, x)
4. Ali was the first man to trythe new artificial limb
(on , out , of , in)
5. Don't phone me at sevendinner with my family.
(I'll have , will be having , will have had)
6. In time, the nightmares will go away. <u>likewise</u> , I will no longer remember the accident.
The underlined word expresses
(opposition, addition, consequence)
B. The following sentences are in the American English, rewrite them in the British
English, and write them down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (4 points)
1. Since he is paralyzed, he always uses the elevator when leaving home.
2. My favorite place to visit in vacations is Aqaba.

Question Number Five(15 points)

B. EDITING (4 points)

C. Imagine you are an editor in the Jordan Times .You are asked to edit the following lines that have four underlined mistakes correct these mistakes and write the answers down in your ANSWER BOOKLET

Jordan has <u>the</u> very rich cultural <u>heritaje</u> thanks to the support of the <u>department</u> of Culture and the Arts, which <u>founded</u> in 1966 CE, Since then, the department has built up an exciting, ongoing programme of cultural activities related to all the arts.

B.GUIDED WRITING: (4points)

Read the information in the table below, and write two sentences about disadvantages of feeling angry. Use suitable linking words such as; and, such as, whereas...etc.

Disadvantages of feeling angry

- Cause headaches
- Raise blood pressure
- Cause digestive problems
- Lead to social problems

C: FREE WRITING (7 points)

Write a composition of about 80 words on the following:

- 1. Most people rely on the internet in most aspects of life . Write an essay about the advantages and disadvantages of using the internet ,providing examples on both .
- 2. Life in the past is different from present and it will change in the future. Write an essay discussing how will life differ concerning education t, family and health services.

THE END
GOOD LUCK
Dr. SAMEER AL-JAMMAL

Question Number One (20points)

A:

- 1. its excellent reputation, lower costs, and cultural and language similarities.
- 2. Many cancer patients live far away from Amman, and the journey to and from the hospital is often difficult.
- 3. In order to cope with the increase in demand for treatment, the KHCC has begun an expansion programme.
- 4. Amman
- 5. rely on
- 6. free: suggested: I think this is true that having a good reputation in medicine can improve countries' economy because this will attract many patients from other countries. Also, this will help other sectors to benefit from these patients
- 7. free

b: literature spot : (4 points)

- **1.** the sun Came peeping in at morn;+He never came a wink too soon
- **2.** it slowly got brighter and brighter

Question Number Two (15 points)

A. ,1. talent , 2. Biological waste 3. Apparatus , gallery

B:, doing something wrong

C: 1. Original 2. Translate 3. Conclude

Question Number Three (12 points)

- **A.**Living 2. Helping 3. Am staying 4. had been working
 - **B** 1. . Ali ibnNafi'was the person who established the first music school in the world.
 - 2. He has been studying since 5 p.m.
 - 3. You don't have to get up early on Fridays

Question Number Four (8 points)

- **A.** 1. Aren't used to 2. Where 3. The 4. Out 5. will be having 6. addition
- **B.** 1Since he is **paralysed**, he always uses the **lift** when leaving home.

2My **favourite** place to visit in **holidays** is Aqaba.

Question Number five(15 points)

B. EDITING (4 points)

the very	a very
herita j e	herita g e
d epartment	D epartment
founded	was founded

B: FREE/C: FREE

GOOD LUCK
Dr. SAMEER AL-JAMMAL

النموذج الرابع

THE HASHEMITE KINGDOM OF JORDAN-MINISTRY OF EDUCATION-GENERAL SECONDARY CERTIFICATE EXAMINATION- 2019 GENERAL ENGLISH

الدورةالتكميلية- المستوى الثالث/الكتاب الجديد

DATE: Thursday 8th of August, 2019

TIME: ONE HOUR AND A HALF

ملحوظات : (1) أجب عن جميع أسئلة هذه الورقة. (2) للمتقدمين في الفروع الأكاديمية. 3 - عدد الأسئلة (5) وعدد الصفحات (4)

Read the following text carefully and then in your ANSWER BBOKLET answer all the questions that follow. Your answers should be based on the text:

Health conditions in Jordan are among the best in the Middle East. This is largely due to the country's *commitment* to making healthcare for all a top *priority*. Advances in education, economic conditions, sanitation, clean water, diet and housing have made our community healthier.

As a result of careful planning, the number of healthcare services has been increasing rapidly over the past years. More than 800 different kinds of healthcare centres have been built, as well as 188 dental clinics. In 2012 CE, 98 per cent of Jordanian children were fully immunised, thanks to immunisation teams that had been working towards this goal for several years. Although there were *remote* areas of the country **where** people had been without consistent access to electricity and safe water, almost 99 per cent of the country's population now has access.

Although the country has been focusing mainly on improving its primary healthcare facilities, it has not neglected its advanced medical facilities. The reputation of Jordanian doctors has spread in the region, and now many more patients come to Jordan for open heart surgery. In Jordan, the open heart surgery programme started in 1970 CE in Amman.

The life expectancy figures show that Jordan's healthcare system is successful. In 1965 CE, the average Jordanian's life expectancy was age 50. In 2012 CE, this average life expectancy had risen to 73.5. According to UNICEF *statistics*, between 1981 CE and 1991 CE, Jordan's infant mortality rates declined more rapidly than anywhere else in the world - from 70 deaths per 1,000 births in 1981 CE to only 32 deaths per 1,000 births in 2014 CE.

The low infant mortality rates, as well as the excellent healthcare system, have been contributing factors to Jordan's healthy population growth, which will result in a strong work force with economic benefits for the whole country.

Question Number One (20points)

- 1. Many things made our community healthier. Write down two of them
- 2. There are two factors which help Jordan to have a healthy population growth. Write these two factors down.
- 3. Quote the sentence which indicates why health conditions is the best in the Middle East?
- 4. What does the underlined word "where" refer to?
- 5. Find a word in the text which means "**Deaths among babies**"

 6. Having good health services in a country can lead to good economic benefits . Think of this statement, and in two sentences, write down your point of view. 7. Good health can lead to good hope. Suggest three reasons why good health gives us hope. B: literature spot: (3 points)
Read the following verses from " I remember , I remember by Thomas hood and answer the questions that follow with reference to the poem and write the answers in your ANSWER
BOOKLET
I remember, I remember,
The fir trees dark and high;
I used to think their slender tops
Were close against the sky:
It was a childish ignorance,
But now 'tis little joy
To know I'm farther off from heav'n
Than when I was a boy.
1. The poet refers to his 'childish ignorance'. What was he ignorant about?
2. Why did the poet lose his joy?(2points)
Question Number Two: (15 Points)
A. Choose the suitable item from those given in the box to complete each of the following sentences and write it down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (8 Points)
Coma ,urban ,installation , monitor , physician

1. When my grandfather had a heart attack, the doctors attached a specialto his chest.

4. When people talk aboutplanning, they can mean either an improvement in

B. Study the following sentence and answer the question that follows. Write the answer

C. Complete each of the following paragraph with the suitable words derived from the

(infect, infection, infectious)

(expect, expectancy, expected)

(4 points)

2. After Ali's accident, he lay in a..... for two weeks

Adeeb invented a water<u>**proof**</u> prosthetic leg. What does the underlined suffix" **proof** "mean?

in your ANSWER BOOKLET

3. You must not take in medicine without consulting a

words in brackets and write it down in your ANSWER BOOKLET.

the average standard of living, or an increase in the value of a country's products.

(3 points)

1. Direct contact with patients may increase the danger of......

3. When do you to receive your test results .

2. Many people areto eating eggs . (allergy , allergic , allergic ally)

PAGE THREE

Question Number Three: (13 points)

A. Correct the verb between brackets then write down your answers in your ANSWER
BOOKLET: (6 Points)
1. I made my mum a cup of tea. Sheall afternoon for a special family dinner. (cooked, had been cooking, has cooked, cooks)
2. In the past, most letters by hand, but these days they usually are typed (are written, were written, wrote, is written)
3. I intend
4. By the end of this decade, doctorshow to cure cold and flue. (will discover, will have discovered, discovered)
B: Complete each of the following items so that the new item has a similar meaning to the
one before it, using the words in brackets, and write it down in your ANSWER
BOOKLET. (6points)
1. Jabir ibnHayyan did his research in a laboratory in Iraq.
The country
2. "We're taking our son to the zoo on holiday."
They said
3. I don't think you should start this project in 2019.
آن منع قاله المادف العادف ا
4. The Egyptians built the pyramids.
It was the
Question Number Four (8 points)
A.Choose the suitable item from those given to complete the following sentences ., and
write the answers down in your ANSWER BOOKLET . (6 points)
1. It was 2012 the Olympic games were held in London
(who, when, where, which)
2. Lights will go off automatically, we will save energy.
(Despite, Consequently, although, Nevertheless)
3. When givingpersonal information, be careful.
(out, in, of, on)
4. The king alwaysinterest in the progress of youth.
(take, catch, spend, attend)
5. I
(didn't use to, am used to, use to)
6. The Jerash Festival is said to be biggest of its kind across the entire Middle

- B. The following sentences are in the American English, rewrite them in the British English, and write them down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (4 points)
 - 1. Did you visit the new opened theatre in Amman?
 - 2. Gosh! I think it's time to have a break

Question Number Five(15 points)

a. EDITING (4 points)

Imagine you are an editor in the Jordan Times .You are asked to edit the following lines that have four underlined mistakes <u>correct these mistakes and write the answers down</u> in your ANSWER BOOKLET

Many classrooms now <u>uses</u> a whiteboard as a computer screen₂ As a consequence, teachers can show websites on the board in front of the class. Teachers can then use <u>an</u> Internet to show educational programmes, play educational games, <u>muzic</u>, recordings of languages, and so on.

B.GUIDED WRITING: (4points)

Read the information in the table below, and write two sentences about ways to use digital information. Use suitable linking words such as; and, such as, whereas...etc.

How can digital information be used?

- Educate people
- Listen to podcasts and lectures on line
- Use apps on a tablet to learn languages
- Find information on what you are studying

C: FREE WRITING (7 points)

Write a composition of about 120 words on the following:

- 1. Traditional crafts have no place in our society. Write an **essay** about the importance of these crafts, suggesting ways to preserve these traditional crafts.
- 2. Jordan has got many arts and cultural events which reflect its heritage. Write a **two-paragraph essay** about an arts or cultural event that you have been to or have read about, explaining what was the event, saying what was good about it and what was bad about it

THE END Dr. SAMEER AL-JAMMAL

Question Number One (20points)

A:

- 1. Advances in education, economic conditions, sanitation, clean water, diet and housing
- 2. The low infant mortality rates, as well as the excellent healthcare system,
- 3. This is largely due to the country's commitment to making healthcare for all a top priority.
- *4.* remote areas of the country
- 5. infant mortality
- 6. free
- 7. free

b: 1. The size of the world

2. He is concerned that as a child he was closer to heaven than he is now.

Question Number Two (15 points)

A ,1monitor , 2coma 3. Physician 4. Urban

B:, to provide protection against

C: 1infection 2. Allergic 3. Expect

Question Number Three (12 points)

- A.1. had been cooking 2. Were written 3. To apply 4. Will have discovered
 - **B.** *1where .Jabir ibnHayyan did his research in a laboratory was in Iraq .*
 - 2. They said they were taking their son to the zoo on holiday
 - 3. if I were you, I wouldn't start this project in 2019
 - 4 The Egyptians who built the pyramids.

Question Number Four (8 points)

A 1.when 2. Consequently 3. In 4. Take 5. Didn't use to 6. the

. b: have you visited the new opened theater in Amman?

Goodness! I think it's time for recess

Question Number five(15 points)

C. EDITING (4 points)

use 2. As 3 the Internet 4. music

B: FREE/

C: FREE